                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 12 March 2025 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Chair Cllr R Clancey, Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzinksi-Armitage,
A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters
25/21
Apologies for Absence were received from Cllr Wells and Ward Cllr Rowley
25/22
There were no Declarations of Interest
25/23
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 12 February 2025 were confirmed as a true and correct record
25/24
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                         25.24.1 An update was circulated regarding progress on the Neighbourhood Plan which had been examined by an independent inspector and his initial report had been returned for comment

25.24.2 The Clerk had investigated how neighbouring Councils managed their websites and as a result had offered to take on the task of keeping the site up to date, with help from his wife

25.24.3 Following the Yorkshire Agricultural Machinery Sale the Auction Centre had distributed £10 vouchers to various residents affected by the parking problems. It was agreed that the Clerk would ask for enforcement presence from City of York Council on the day of the next sale and to also notify the Police in good time
25/25

There were no incidents reported to Police 101 during February 
25/26               It was noted that many of the drainage gullies covers in Main Street were blocked

by mud and debris from farm traffic. The Clerk had cleared the worst ones. 

Cllr Kettlestring had been liaising with City of York Council regarding a new Murton Way sign for the stone on the green but the quote was for the wrong specifications. The Clerk agreed to contact Signs Express for a quote for a sign
25/27               There were no Planning Applications to discuss. The Clerk was to contact City

of York Council for Pre-Application advice regarding the possibility of using Parish Council owned land for a new cemetery          
25/28

There were no Planning Decisions received
25/29
Financial Matters
   
The Clerk reported on new grass cutting costs from Aspects Horticultural for 2025 and these were accepted
25/30
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 9 April March 2025 at 7.00pm 
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